  CITY OF SALEM

HISTORICAL COMMISSION

Monday, November 20, 2023
5:00 P.M.
Salem Area Historical Museum
CALL TO ORDER

The Historical Commission met on Monday, November 20, 2023 at the Salem Area Historical Museum. Mark Larimer called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. in the presence of commission members Diane Eller, Myron Lloyd, Megan Holler, Frank Brinkerhoff, recording Secretary Cindy Eller and Jim Koehler.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
Frank Brinkerhoff made a motion to approve the minutes from the October 16, 2023 meeting. Mark Larimer seconded the motion. All members present were in favor and the motion carried.
TREASURER’S REPORT


The treasurer’s report for October 2023 was presented for review.  It was noted that the Cemetery Tour ticket sales totaled $3,505.00 and expenses were $1,350.00 which left a $2,155.00 net profit.
CORRESPONDENCE
None
BUSINESS

Mark Larimer told the Commission that the signup sheet for Saturdays in December was available and asked for volunteers to work.  Luke Purcell is working the 1st and 2nd Saturdays and he will decorate the windows for Christmas.
Frank Brinkerhoff said he would like to see the window at the Museum decorated with stuff in memorial of Don Mills, possibly on his birthday.
Plans have begun for Bryan’s birthday celebration to be held March 16, which is the Saturday before his actual birthday on March 19.  As of now, plans are to just have an open house at the Bryan Home and the Museum advertising new updates to the home.  Getting a speaker was discussed and Mark Larimar said he check in to who we could get.
Jim Koehler stated he is getting bids for projects at the Bryan Home.  Jim said he would like to take the existing sign and put on the house and install a 4 x 3 sign in its place as well as getting an icebox for the home.  Jim also said plans are still moving along for the Bryan Festival planned for Family Day in the Park.

COMMISSION MEMBER’S REPORT
Mark Larimer reported that Ron Ball brought in a Fireman’s outfit and helmet from the City of Salem to be displayed at the museum.
Myron Lloyd was contacted by Cindy with the Rusty Nail to see if the Historical Commission would be interested in a door off of a cabinet that was in the Pollock Lumber Yard.  The consensus of the members was to take the door.  Myron said he would get with the Rusty Nail and let them know.
Myron Lloyd stated he would like to see an article in the newspaper monthly with updates on donations to the museum to create interest in the museum.  Myron said he would write the article but would like to have it critiqued by Frank Brinkerhoff and Jim Koehler.

Diane Eller told the Commission that she would be sending Christmas cards to the Cemetery Tour actors as a “thank you”.
The Historical Commission will not meet in December so the next meeting will be Monday, January 15, 2024.
ADJOURNMENT 
Frank Brinkerhoff made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:45 p.m.
Recording Secretary

Cindy Eller
